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SUNDAY 
WORSHIP TIMES

Sanctuary
9:30 & 11:00 a.m.

OnPoint@1704 
Edinburgh Building: 
Main Hall
10:45 a.m. 

Live Stream, 
Facebook Live 
and YouTube 
streaming options 
available.

Sunday School
will resume 
September 7

Nursery
9:15 a.m. 
Birth to 4-year olds

WORSHIP | EMBRACE | SERVE              
in the manner of Christ

Church Office 
Telephone Number: 
919-834-3424

Pastor-On-Call 
Telephone Number: 
919-605-4593
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A New Season of Ministry is Emerging!
 As I have been praying about what I might share in this article, the Hymn of Promise* keeps 
bubbling up. Spirit has been prompting me over the last year or so that God is doing a new thing at 
White Memorial. Honoring and building on a strong foundation, we are moving to a new, fresh season 
of ministry where God is working in and among us in exciting and fruitful ways. 

“In the bulb there is a flower, in the seed, an apple tree; in cocoons, a hidden promise: butterflies will 
soon be free!  In the cold and snow of winter there’s a spring that waits to be, unrevealed until its 
season, something God alone can see.

There’s a song in every silence, seeking word and melody; there’s a dawn in every darkness, 
bringing hope to you and me. From the past will come the future; what it holds is a mystery, 
unrevealed until its season, something God alone can see.

In our end is our beginning; in our time, infinity; in our doubt there is believing; in our life, eternity.  
In our death, a resurrection; at the last, a victory, unrevealed until its season, something God alone 
can see.”

 After a summer with a slightly slower pace and some renewal time, our pastoral staff are preparing 
to lead us from the pulpit and in all the spaces where they encourage and teach us. Our music 
ministries are gearing up to be infused with fresh leadership, energy, and creativity, and our outreach 
efforts continue to be a blessing to those who participate and the community that we serve. Our 
intergenerational and interfaith relationships grow as we have fun, serve together, and enjoy food 
and fellowship in events like our upcoming We Are Family: A Mosaic Masterpiece event. We continue 
to offer support groups and care for one another in various stages of our lives.  On Kickoff Sunday 
on September 7, we will resume our Sunday School and additional programs for children, youth, and 
adults.  
 May we be reminded of Worship + 3 as we commit to attending WORSHIP regularly; INHALE in 
at least one area of ministry of the church where we are offered restoration, vitality and nourishment 
for our spiritual lives; EXHALE as we invest in at least one area of ministry or program of the church 
where we can serve, lead and put the talents God has gifted us with into action. And finally, GIVE, 
participating in the life and ministry of our church through financial giving.  
 In a Liturgy for Morning Prayer** that I have used on retreats for years, there is a prayer that 
bubbles up inside me each morning when I wake up. 

“New every morning is your love, great God of light, and all day long you are working for good 
in the world. Stir up in us a desire to serve you, to live peacefully with our neighbors and all 
your creation, and to devote each day to your Son, our Savior Jesus Christ. Amen.”  

 I give thanks for the fresh start we are given each day, and for the fresh start we are given in this 
season of our shared ministry together. 

Pax Christi,

Claire Cox-Woodlief, Executive Director

*In the Bulb There Is a Flower, #250 Glory to God Presbyterian Hymnal
**Morning Prayer, #8 Upper Room Worship book: Music and Liturgies for Spiritual Formation

Claire

https://onrealm.org/whitememorial/Registrations/Registrants/2ad58e20-404f-4cc7-bd9b-b2cd015467de?congregantView=True


 

WMPC MONTHLY | AUGUST 2025 | PAGE 2

If you have experienced a birth, marriage or death you want to share with the church, 
email Lisa Crumpler at lcrumpler@whitememorial.org 

If you have a relative or church friend who is hospitalized, call the Pastoral Care line 919-834-3425, ext. 210 
or email Caroline Parker at cparker@whitememorial.org so our pastoral staff can reach out. 

If you have a pastoral care need outside of regular business hours, call our after-hours pastor on call at 919-605-4593.
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COMBINED WORSHIP SERVICES WELCOMING OUR NEW MUSIC DIRECTOR ERIC WALL
Sunday | August 17 | 9:30 a.m. & 11:00 a.m. | Sanctuary
We hope you will join us for this special combined worship service as we welcome our new Music Director Eric Wall. 

LABOR DAY COMBINED HOLIDAY WORSHIP SERVICES 
Sunday | August 31 | 9:30 a.m. & 11:00 a.m. | Main Hall 

SHUTTLE SERVICE STARTS BACK ON KICKOFF SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 7
The Shuttle runs every 15 minutes from 9:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. The benefits are many: Imagine not having to search 
for a parking space; have fellowship with members and guests, and kids LOVE it! Drop off/pick up in front of the Luther 
Building. Shuttle parking is at 1312 Annapolis Drive across the street from Care First Animal Hospital. 

DO YOU RECEIVE OUR WEEKLY EMAIL ON THURSDAYS? 
If not, would you like to? Contact Elizabeth Viohl at eviohl@whitememorial.org or Karen Haneline at 
khaneline@whitememorial.org to begin receiving. 

CHURCH LOBBY HOURS - Ross Building 
Monday - Thursday:  8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.
Friday: 8:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.
Other times are by appointment.

NEED HELP WITH REALM? 
Realm is our church management system. If you need assistance with Realm contact Elizabeth Viohl at 
eviohl@whitememorial.org or Leigh Ann Dailey at ldailey@whitememorial.org.

REGISTRATION FOR MOST EVENTS CAN BE FOUND ON OUR WEBSITE: WHITEMEMORIAL.ORG/REGISTER.

IN THE CHURCH TRIUMPHANT
Donnell Earle Johnson - July 2, 2025
WMPC family members: wife, Judy; brother and  
sister-in-law, Jerry and Gloria Johnson

Aderemi (Remi) Adebimpe - July 4, 2025
WMPC family members: wife, Iyabo; children,   
Damola and Fisayo Adebimpe

PRAYERS AND CHRISTIAN CONCERNS 
Julie Lyons and family on the death of her father,  
Thomas Earl Lund, June 15, Kannapolis, NC.

Harry White and family on the death of his son,  
Michael Camden White, July 5, Wilmington, NC.

Carolyn and Derek Lindsley on the death of their 
daughter-in-law, Lorie Steinhagen Lindsley, July 20, 
Charlotte, NC.

Kathy Gurganious and family on the death of her 
mother, Anne McChesney, July 26, Cary, NC.

Susan Bowers and family on the death of her  
mother, Sue Murray, July 27.

BAPTIZED
Lucy Morgan Burns, July 20, child of Molly and  
Brad Burns

CONGRATULATIONS:
Elizabeth and Bob Viohl on the birth of their grand-
child, Diana Lindley Viohl, July 20, child of Elle and 
Matthew Viohl, Sacramento, CA.

mailto:lcrumpler%40whitememorial.org?subject=
mailto:cparker%40whitememorial.org?subject=
mailto:eviohl%40whitememorial.org?subject=
mailto:ldailey%40whitememorial.org?subject=
http://www.whitememorial.org/register
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INTERESTED IN 
MEMBERSHIP 

AT WHITE 
MEMORIAL?

JOIN US! 
The next

Believing & Belonging 
@WMPC Class

for new and 

prospective members 

will meet in person on 

Sunday, September 21 

and join on 

Sunday, September 28.

REGISTER BY AUGUST 21 , 2025
WWW.WHITEMEMORIAL.ORG/REGISTER

INTERESTED IN USHERING? 
We are in need of ushers at all Sunday services, particularly 
the 11:00 a.m. service. If you are able and willing to serve 
as an usher from time to time, please contact Mabel Pace at 
mgpace58@gmail.com. Ushering is a great parent-child activity 
and a wonderful way to meet and get to know members of the 
congregation.  

ANGEL FOOD MINISTRY
Looking for a way to get involved at White 
Memorial? Consider delivering meals or 
helping cook meals for our church members 
in times of need. Contact Bruce Mullin, 
bemullin7@gmail.com or Blair Hughes, 
cbehughes@gmail.com for more information.

SUNDAY, AUGUST 31
FIFTH SUNDAY 

HUNGER OFFERING
The collection offering on 

Sunday, August 31 will 
help provide grants to 
hunger agencies in our 
Presbytery and is one 

way to make a difference 
in the lives of those 

who struggle with food 
insecurity. 

School 
Supplies 
needed

 August Churchwide Collection

In August, we will continue collecting school supplies. 

• Please bring school supplies to the red bins outside of  
 the Outreach (K100) Room. 
•  Purchase school supplies through our Amazon link.

We will deliver to our mission partners. Thank you! 

    M
artha Ministry                Angel Food

"IF YOU'RE JOINING 
US ONLINE..."
When you hear the phrase, 
"If you're joining us on-
line," it highlights the vital 
behind-the-scenes A/V 
crew that works faithfully 

every week to create high-quality live streams and enhance the 
in-person worship experience. Whether you’re in the sanctuary, 
Main Hall, or worshiping from home, the A/V team helps make 
it seamless, meaningful, and accessible to everyone. And, with 
a significant on-line presence every Sunday, this ministry is 
crucial to the vibrancy and outreach of our church.

Now, we’re inviting you to be part of it as an A/V Volunteer.
Whether you're a youth or a retiree, we need volunteers who are 
curious, committed, and ready to learn. You'll help with cameras, 
sound, and/or visual presentations to make worship come alive.

No experience? No problem.
We’ll provide all the training you need, and you’ll gain valuable 
skills and confidence along the way. The time commitment is up 
to you. Serve once a month or every couple of weeks–whatever 
fits your schedule. You can rotate between worship spaces or 
settle into the one that feels like home.

Next step?
If you're detail-oriented, love learning new things, and want to 
make a real difference in how our church connects with people, 
this is for you. Join a team that’s creative, essential, and deeply 
rewarding. To learn more and sign-up for training, contact Gabe 
Spivey at gspivey@whitememorial.org or 919-834-3424, ext. 250.

http://www.whitememorial.org/register
mailto:mgpace58%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:bemullin7%40gmail.com%20?subject=
mailto:%20cbehughes%40gmail.com?subject=
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/2CRWHFEPW3JAT?ref_=wl_share
mailto:gspivey%40whitememorial.org?subject=
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MEN’S BREAKFAST & BIBLE STUDY
Men of all ages are invited to come for a hot breakfast, 
fellowship and Bible study at 7:00 a.m. on Tuesday mornings 
in Geneva Hall. Contact for the group is Don Thompson, 
dthomps1ing@gmail.com. 

WOMEN’S BREAKFAST & FELLOWSHIP
Women of all ages are invited for breakfast and fellowship 
Tuesday mornings at 7:00 a.m. in The Hub. For more information 
contact Kathy Kidd, kakidd@bellsouth.net or Jackie Mullin, 
jackiemull@gmail.com.

SAVE THE DATE: PILGRIMAGE TO SCOTLAND
Led by Cate Church Norman & Christopher Edmonston
July 10-21, 2026 (tentative dates)
Journey with us to the sacred land of Scotland where we’ll 
explore Celtic spirituality, Celtic saints and Reformation history.  
We’ll travel to Edinburgh (the birthplace of our Presbyterian 
heritage), to the delightful fishing village of Oban, to the island 
of Iona (the birthplace of Christianity in Scotland) and to other 
amazing places along the way. We’ll learn, worship, and grow 
together in friendship.

We will hold an informational meeting in November 2025. If 
you’d like to be placed on a list of interested participants, please 
reach out to Caroline Parker at cparker@whitememorial.org.

FALL CANCER COMPANIONS 
Cancer Companions is a ministry dedicated to helping people 
dealing with cancer to draw closer to Christ. This includes 
those currently being treated for cancer, those post treatment, 
their loved ones, and their caregivers. Our trained volunteers 
are offering a class once a week for nine weeks on Tuesdays, 
September 9 – November 4, 6:30-8:00 p.m., encouraging each 
other through videos, devotionals and inspiring stories of faith. 
We also offer one-to-one support throughout the year. For 
more information, contact Parish Associate Jim Ferry jferry@
whitememorial.org or 919-834-3425 x208. Registration is 
required: whitememorial.org/register.

CAREGIVER'S COFFEE: SAVE THE DATE
Are you interested in learning more about the many community 
resources available to support family caregivers? Then you will 
not want to miss our first fall Caregiver’s Coffee on Tuesday, 
September 16 from 10:30 a.m. – noon in the Hub. We will be 
joined by representatives of home care providers, assistance with 
choosing a senior community, and dementia support. Please 
come for coffee, conversation and connection. All are welcome; 
please feel free to invite a friend or neighbor to join you. 
Questions? Contact Martha Grove Hipskind at mghipskind@
whitememorial.org

OUTREACH KNITTING GROUP
Gather around and enjoy fellowship and friends while 
knitting and crocheting the first Tuesday of each month at 
9:30 a.m. in R400. 

OUTREACH SEWING GROUP
The Outreach Sewing Group meets Monday, 
August 18 from 9:30 a.m.-1:00 p.m. in C200. Come join us! 

You can also contact Linda Nunnallee, 
Director of Community Engagement at 
lnunnallee@whitememorial.org
or give online: 
whitememorial.org/give Major Mission 2025.

MAJOR MISSION 2025

Thank you to the 161 donors 
who have raised $85,931.74  
toward our $100,000 goal for 
The Garden, a program of 
Raleigh Rescue Mission.

The Garden, located in 
Knightdale, will provide long-
term housing for 350–400 
women and children facing 
homelessness. It will also 
feature a child development 
center to support families on 
their path to stability.

Every contribution counts.
Thank you!

PW NEWS: 
SAVE THE DATE!
PW and women interested in joining 
White Memorial Presbyterian Women, 
mark your calendars! 

Monday, September 8 
kicks off PW Monthly Luncheon and Circle 
meetings. Parish Associate Judy Yates Siker 
will provide an overview of our new Bible 
study  Finding Resilience, Joy, and Our Identity 
in Jesus Christ by Rhashell D. Hunter.  Register 
for lunch by noon, Tuesday, September 2 at 
whitememorial.org/register.  

PW Study Guides Available 
for Purchase
Click the links below to order your copy. 

$14.00 + shipping

$20.00 for large print 
+ shipping

All women are welcome! 
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mailto:dthomps1ing%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:kakidd%40bellsouth.net?subject=
mailto:jackiemull%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:cparker%40whitememorial.org?subject=
mailto:jferry%40whitememorial.org%20?subject=
mailto:jferry%40whitememorial.org%20?subject=
https://www.whitememorial.org/register/
mailto:mghipskind%40whitememorial.org%20?subject=
mailto:mghipskind%40whitememorial.org%20?subject=
mailto:lnunnallee%40whitememorial.org?subject=
mailto:lmckee%40whitememorial.org%20?subject=
https://www.whitememorial.org/major-mission/
https://www.whitememorial.org/event/womens-monthly-fellowship-luncheon-2/
https://www.presbyterianwomen.org/product/finding-resilience-english-edition/
https://www.presbyterianwomen.org/product/finding-resilience-large-print-edition/
https://www.presbyterianwomen.org/product/finding-resilience-large-print-edition/
https://www.whitememorial.org/pw/
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OUTREACH NEWSLETTER
Want to stay in the loop on all the happenings? Contact Laura 
Rolston to be added to the list at lrolston@whitememorial.org. 
(Outreach Newsletter resumes in September.)

OPPORTUNITIES TO VOLUNTEER THIS MONTH:
• Shepherd's Table - Wednesday, August 6  
•  Help sort clothing for WNC
 If  you are interested in helping sort clothing for Western NC,  
 contact Sheri Miller at millerauktwo@gmail.com. 

COURIERS NEEDED FOR DELIVERIES TO WNC
Are you traveling to the Western part of the State and willing 
to deliver supplies to those in need? We are building a database 
of those willing to deliver needed goods to our neighbors 
recovering from Helene. Interested? Please send your name, 
phone contact, email, and county or area you usually travel to 
Sherri Miller at millerauktwo@gmail.com.

HELP SUPPORT PCM RALEIGH!
BBQ Fundraiser | Sunday, August 17
6:00 – 7:00 p.m. for pick up or dine in the Courtyard

Kindly order BBQ and fixings by Friday, August 1.
Individual $20 | Family $60 (Feeds 4)

Pick-up or dine-in at WRPC, 27 Horne Street, Raleigh, 27607. All 
proceeds will go directly to student events. PCM (Presbyterian 
Campus Ministry) Raleigh is a More Light Campus Ministry for 
college-aged students at North Carolina State University, Mere-
dith College, Peace College, and Wake Technical College. 

We invite you to sign this door as a tribute to
President Jimmy Carter, whose decades of
service and dedication to Habitat have inspired
generations of affordable housing advocates. Help
us celebrate his legacy by decorating this door
with messages of inspiration and gratitude. 

These doors will be featured at several events
throughout our 40th year, showcasing our
community's collective dedication to building
homes, communities and hope in Wake and
Johnston Counties.

Sign a Door in Honor of
President Jimmy Carter

YEARS
B U I L D I N G  T O G E T H E R

Habitat for Humanity will deliver a door to our campus 
on July 29. You are invited to sign this door as a tribute 
to President Jimmy Carter, whose decades of service 
and dedication to Habitat have inspired generations 
of affordable housing advocates. Help us celebrate 
his legacy by decorating this door with messages of 
inspiration and gratitude. 

These doors will be featured at several events throughout 
Habitat's 40th year, showcasing our community's 
collective dedication to building homes, communities 
and hope in Wake and Johnston Counties. 

Stop by The Hub to sign the door 
Tuesday, July 29 - Tuesday, August 12 

Don’t forget to
 

bring socks a
nd 

undies for a
ll ages 

for our September 

collection.

Pancake Breakfast & 
Servant Saturday!

Saturday | September 13 
9:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 

Register for pancakes: whitememorial.org/register

It's back! Our second annual 
Pancake Breakfast & Servant Saturday! 

From 9:00-10:00 join us for a pancake 
breakfast hosted by WMPC's 20s + 30s 

community. After breakfast, head over to 
Servant Saturday and work on projects that 
will benefit our community outreach part-

ners. Folks of all ages are invited to come 
for pancakes, service, and fellowship! RSVP 

is requested, but not required. There is no 
cost to attend this event. 

mailto:lrolston%40whitememorial.org?subject=
https://www.whitememorial.org/event/volunteer-at-shepherds-table-2/
mailto:millerauktwo%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:millerauktwo%40gmail.com?subject=
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeYrKSRZAMFP00YbIhNfMRIf5rLelcqlLljwibr3mWruwhLNA/viewform
https://onrealm.org/whitememorial/PublicRegistrations/Event?linkString=N2JjMjM5NGYtODMwOS00YjkyLThlYjItYjMyMzAwZjY0NzNi


BAPTISM AND BELONGING: 
YOUR BABY’S FAITH JOURNEY 
AT WMPC 
Sunday | August 3
9:30 - 10:30 a.m. | R400
Baptism and Belonging is a workshop 
for parents of children under three 
who would like to present their 

children for Baptism. In this workshop, parents learn about 
the significance of the Sacrament of Baptism, go over 
logistical details, connect with fellow parents, and get an 
overview of a child’s faith journey at WMPC. Expectant 
parents are also invited to attend. Register: whitememorial.
org/register.
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INTERGENERATIONAL + INTERFAITH PROGRAM

Whether you are 6 or 106, you’re invited to join us for a fun 
energetic, interfaith, intergenerational time! 

We’ll have recreation, service project, crafts, dinner and more. 

Contact Harriet Worley at hfworley@nc.rr.com 
for more information.

whitememorial.org/register

REGISTER TODAY!
Wednesday  |  August 6  |  5:30-7:30 p.m.

WMPC CHILDREN’S CHOIR
REGISTRATION OPEN
Registration is open for the WMPC 
Children’s Choir this fall. Children will 
be grouped according to age group 
and participate in weekly rehearsals 
on Wednesdays from 4:30-5:30 p.m. 
beginning September 3, where they 

will learn music concepts and vocal technique and have an 
opportunity for faith formation and fellowship. The Children’s 
Choirs will serve as worship leaders in both the Sanctuary 
and OnPoint services throughout the year. Registration for 
Children’s Choir is open to rising Kindergarten through 5th 
graders. whitememorial.org/register. Contact Kelly Gold at
kgold@whitememorial.org with questions. 

WMPC YOUTH CHOIR
REGISTRATION OPEN
In the fall, the Youth Choir will meet on 
Sunday evenings from 6:45 - 8:00  p.m. 
beginning Sunday, September 7. Youth 
Choir will regularly serve as worship 
leaders at both the Sanctuary and OnPoint 
services throughout the year. Youth 

will learn music concepts and vocal technique and have an 
opportunity for faith formation and fellowship. Registration for 
Youth Choir is open to rising 6th-12th graders. 
whitememorial.org/register.  Contact Kelly Gold at
kgold@whitememorial.org with questions.

WMPC YOUTH WORSHIP BAND
REGISTRATION OPEN
The WMPC Youth Worship Band will meet weekly on 
Wednesdays from 5:00 - 5:45 p.m. starting September 3. 
whitememorial.org/register.  Questions? Contact Eric Nanz at 
enanz@whitememorial.org.

BOY SCOUTS AND 4TH GRADE WEBELOS PROGRAM
White Memorial is the chartered organization for Pack 395 and 
Troop 395.  The Pack consists of 4th and 5th grade Webelos, a 
preparatory program that enables boys to immediately excel 
when transitioning to Boy Scouts (the Troop). Our Scouting 
program is one of the largest and most active in the district. 
We have places for starting 4th graders in Webelos or 6th 
graders in Troop 395. Church members and siblings of current 
Scouts are given priority for the spaces we have available in 
Webelos. If you are interested please contact Steve Vinson 
atsvinson@magnoliadevco.com.
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https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=YVhKQwNxGkOEMXY3xE91rrZiLH5AFOtAiVtpG_hzUKVUN0VSVFlGNlhKSEoyWkZYNzIzMDZFMkQyUS4u&origin=lprLink&route=shorturl
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=YVhKQwNxGkOEMXY3xE91rrZiLH5AFOtAiVtpG_hzUKVUN0VSVFlGNlhKSEoyWkZYNzIzMDZFMkQyUS4u&origin=lprLink&route=shorturl
mailto:hfworley%40nc.rr.com?subject=
https://onrealm.org/whitememorial/PublicRegistrations/Event?linkString=MmFkNThlMjAtNDA0Zi00Y2M3LWJkOWItYjJjZDAxNTQ2N2Rl
https://onrealm.org/whitememorial/PublicRegistrations/Event?linkString=MzlkNGQ2MjgtMzNhMy00YzhlLWIzNjctYjJlNDAxMDQ2M2M4
mailto:kgold%40whitememorial.org?subject=
https://onrealm.org/whitememorial/PublicRegistrations/Event?linkString=Njg4YzM1NzUtNjA4MS00ZjIzLWI3YWYtYjJlYTAwZmM0M2U0
mailto:kgold%40whitememorial.org?subject=
https://onrealm.org/whitememorial/PublicRegistrations/Event?linkString=ZjQ1ZGRlZTItMWE0ZS00ODhmLWEzNGYtYjJlYTAwZmQ1MGY3
mailto:enanz%40whitememorial.org?subject=
mailto:atsvinson%40magnoliadevco.com?subject=


HIGH SCHOOL BEACH RETREAT
Get ready! Registration open for the youth High School 
Beach Retreat on September 27-28, 2025. whitememorial.org/
register.

2025-2026 CONFIRMATION CLASS 
REGISTRATION NOW OPEN
Confirmation Class registration for 2025-2026 is open for 
all rising 8th-grade students as of July 1, 2025. Register: 
whitememorial.org/register. 

CIRCLE OF SECURITY PARENTING PROGRAM
In collaboration and partnership with SAFEchild, WMPC 
is offering a program to parents or grandparents of teens 
(6th-12th grade). At times, all parents feel lost or without a 
clue about what our child might need from us. Imagine what 
it might feel like if you were able to make sense of what 
your child was really asking from you. The Circle of Security 
Parenting™ program is based on decades of research about 
how secure parent-child relationships can be supported 
and strengthened. Classes begin on Sunday, September 21 
- November 16 from 5:00-7:00 p.m. Cost for class is $80 per 
person or $120 per two-person family unit. Scholarships are 
available. Contact Kaitlyn Thornton for details at 
kthornton@ whitememorial.org. Registration now open.

Here are a couple of testimonials from those in a   
recent class. 
“I am so thankful I did this with my husband and would highly 
recommend for others to do this together. We have a common 
understanding and a common guidance for our parenting.” 

-COSP/WMPC group member

“I learned so much, wish I would have done this earlier! Also, 
the stories and connections with other church members was so 
valuable.” - COSP/WMPC group member
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PICKLEBALL
Join the fun! We offer two opportunities 
to play each week, Monday and 
Wednesday (and the occasional Friday), 
2:00-4:00 p.m. in Pickard Hall. Paddles 
and balls are available for use. 

GENTLE YOGA 
Gentle Yoga is designed for aging bodies. Movement is slow and 
mindful. Students must be able to get up and down on their mat. 
A yoga mat or blanket is required. $10 per class. Class meets 
on Tuesdays at 8:30 a.m. in C200. Contact Beth Robinson at 
elizabeth.robinson44@gmail.com for more information. 
 
T’AI CHI FOR EXERCISE 
T’ai Chi is a gentle art that is physically rewarding and mentally 
stimulating, and brings a feeling of well-being, as well as 
relaxation, improved balance, and coordination. For more 
information, contact Honey Music at honeyjmusic@gmail.com. 
Class meets on Mondays from 5:30-6:50 p.m. in Pickard Hall. 
Classes are $8.00 per class. 

https://onrealm.org/whitememorial/PublicRegistrations/Event?linkString=OWY0Njc3ZTMtMjFjNy00Y2IxLTlmMWYtYjMwZDAxNDMzNmQz
https://onrealm.org/whitememorial/PublicRegistrations/Event?linkString=OWY0Njc3ZTMtMjFjNy00Y2IxLTlmMWYtYjMwZDAxNDMzNmQz
https://onrealm.org/whitememorial/PublicRegistrations/Event?linkString=ZDU3M2U0OWQtODU5Ni00MDVkLTg2YzYtYjMwMDAwZTRhMGM3
mailto:kthornton%40%20whitememorial.org?subject=
https://onrealm.org/whitememorial/PublicRegistrations/Event?linkString=NGIzZmU3NGUtYWY5ZC00OWY1LTk4YzAtYjMwNzAxMzFkNTg2
mailto:elizabeth.robinson44%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:honeyjmusic%40gmail.com?subject=


“Bear one another’s burdens, and in this 
way you will fulfill the law of Christ.” 

- Galatians 6:2 

Do you feel like part of your life is a wreck? 
Have you hit a wall and find it hard to balance 
family and work life? Does life feel like it’s not 

all it’s cracked up to be?  Would someone to walk 
with you on your journey to provide companionship 

and support be helpful? 

Stephen Ministers are trained to be and want to be 
that Christian companion. Please consider a Stephen 
Minister as you search for the pieces and peace you 

need.  The relationship and information exchanged is 
free and confidential, a safe place to say aloud your 

thoughts and concerns. 

To learn how you can receive a Stephen Minister’s 
confidential care, contact 

Laura Raynor at lauranraynor@gmail.com or 
Judy Yates Siker, Parish Associate at 

jsiker@whitememorial.org

LIFE, 
AND ACCIDENTS, 

HAPPEN! 

CHAIR YOGA
Chair yoga is a practice of 
gentle stretches, meditation, 
and movement with breath. 
Many postures are beneficial 
to those who spend time 
sitting at a desk. This 
practice does incorporate 
some standing postures 
and balance but can be 
modified to be done entirely 
in a chair. A mat or towel is 
optional. 

Wednesdays   
10:00-11:00 a.m. | C200

YIN YOGA
Yin yoga is a mat class of 
deep stretches held for long 
periods to allow connective 
tissues to release and mus-
cles to relax. It is a medita-
tive, calming practice. Must 
be able to get on and off the 
floor. A mat and/or towel 
recommended. Wear com-
fortable clothes that allow 
for freedom of movement. 

Wednesdays 
11:15 a.m.-noon | C200

Classes begin August 6 - December 10 
 Costs for Chair Yoga and/or Yin Yoga:

Chair: $30 per 6- week session; $8 drop-in per class 
Yin: $25 per 6-week session; $6 drop-in per class

$50 for both classes per 6-week session

For questions about Yin Yoga or Chair Yoga contact 
Margie Mould, class instructor at mmould@bellsouth.net. 

KEENAGERS - FALL KICKOFF  
Thursday | September 4 
Keenagers is a program designed for adults aged 55 and older, 
meeting on Thursdays at 10:45 a.m. in Geneva Hall. Our 
gatherings include socializing, singing, and learning about 
various topics of interest. Each meeting is followed by a 
delicious lunch prepared by the WMPC kitchen staff.

In addition to our on-site programs, Keenagers also participate 
in monthly outings to local venues. Transportation for these 
outings is included with your membership.

Registration for the 2025-2026 membership year will begin at 
the meeting on Thursday, September 4. Keenagers is part of the 
City of Raleigh Parks and Recreation programs, and there is an 
annual membership fee of $25. We hope you'll join us for fun, 
learning, and fellowship! If you have questions, contact Don 
Thompson at dthomps1ing@gmail.com.
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A FRESH FLOW 
for Wednesday Together Dinners

We’re excited to roll out some new updates to our Wednesday Together Dinners—designed 
to make things run more smoothly, reduce food waste, and enhance your overall experience. 

Here's what’s changing beginning in September 2025:

Tickets & Pricing
When you arrive for dinner—whether dining in or taking a meal to-go—
you’ll receive a color-coded ticket to present at the servery:

 Red Ticket – Adult Meal (dine-in or to-go): $10

 Orange Ticket – Child’s Plate (dine-in): $6

 Blue Ticket – Child’s Bag (to-go): $6

TICKET
Good for 

one meal

New Serving Flow
To keep things moving and make your experience more efficient, 
dinners will now be served cafeteria style (not self-serve).

The salad bar stays self-serve and moves just outside the Main 
Hall. (Same fresh options, both sides—faster access!)

Reservations
Reservations are required for all meals, 
including our Spaghetti Supper. Be sure to reserve 
your spot by 11:00 p.m. the Sunday before each Wednesday dinner.

Dinner Times (No Changes Here!)
•  On-Campus Dining: 5:00–6:30 p.m.

• To-Go Pick-Up: 5:00–6:30 p.m.

• Walk-Ins Welcome After 6:00 p.m. (Please Note: Food May Be Limited)

Want to Lend a Hand?
Whether you’re solo or signing up as a group or family, 
we’d love to have you!

Here’s how you can help:

•  2 volunteers needed at the ticket/money station

•  1 volunteer for each: salad bar, drinks, desserts, and     
 dining room support

Sign up anytime—it’s easy and appreciated! 

Thanks for helping us build a warm, welcoming, 
and well-fed community every Wednesday!

https://www.whitememorial.org/register/
https://www.whitememorial.org/register/
https://slotted.co/wtd
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SUNDAY, AUGUST 3
 Baptism & Belonging
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 6
 We Are Family
FRIDAY, AUGUST 8 - SUNDAY, AUGUST 10
 Montreat Women's Connection
SUNDAY, AUGUST 17
 Combined Special Worship Services - Sanctuary
 Blessing of the Backpacks  
SUNDAY, AUGUST 24
 Sunday School Leaders’ Orientation
SUNDAY, AUGUST 31
 Combined Holiday Worship Schedule - Main Hall

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 1 
 Church Facilities closed for Labor Day
WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 3
 Spaghetti Supper (reservations required)

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 7 
 Kickoff Sunday
 Confirmation Breakfast

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 8 
 WMPC Women's Circles + Luncheon
 4-week Pastor led Bible study

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 9 
 Fall Cancer Companions 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 13 
 Servant Saturday + Pancake Breakfast

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 14 
 Children's Sunday Movie Night
 Young Men's Night at the Bulls (offsite)

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 16 
 Caregiver's Coffee

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 21 
 Believing & Belonging @ WMPC
 Circle of Security

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 23 
 WMPC Mahjong Night (offsite)

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 25 
 Flu Shots
 20s+30s Fall Happy Hour (offsite)

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 27 - SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 28 
 HS Beach Retreat 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 28 
 Believing & Belonging @ WMPC class joins
 M.O.R.E. presents: a Film Screening & Discussion

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 29 - FRIDAY, OCTOBER 10 
 Poland-Berlin Pilgrimage

  Save the Date

Kickoff Sunday

     September 7

Adult Faith Formation 
Sunday School
Youth Groups
- Confirmation commissioning

- Choir kickoff 


